

Rotary Joint Youth Committee

Minutes of meeting 16 May 2017, 5:00 PM, Quorn Lodge Hotel

Members	Ref	Sep	Oct	Nov		Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug
Andrew Leaver	AL									√			
Dianna Osborne	DO												
Eric Hall	EH									√			
Eric Sylt	ES												
Gavin Howling	GH												
Harry Mann	HM												
Jane Horn	JH												
John Horn	John H									√			
Jim Green	JG									√			
Jim Schofield	JS												
Maggie Saunders	MS												
Mike Rowe	MR									√			
Malcolm Britten	MB												
Penny Hancox	PH												
Phil Bendall	PB												
Richard Holton	RH												
Stephen Robinson	SR												
Susan Herlihy	SH												
Tony Pick										√			

MINUTE	ACTION
<u>Apologies</u> - JH, PH, GH, PB, MB	
<u>Matters Arising</u> - None	
<u>Young Chef</u> – Completed. EH has had the shield engraved and will contact Belvoir High School to arrange the presentation.	EH
<u>Youth Speaks</u> – Thomas Nguyen from Catmose College who gave the vote of thanks, won his section in the national championships. Catmose have the trophy for this event. It is unknown whether they have had it updated, if not, it was agreed that the clubs would pay for this. John H to look investigate.	AL John H
<u>Young Musician</u> - Completed	MS, PH
<u>Young Writer</u> – Finished. Two entries from primary one in verse the other in prose. MW knows both. Catmose have the trophy.	MS MR
<u>Young Photographer</u> – Did not happen	

Rotary Joint Youth Committee

Minutes of meeting 16 May 2017, 5:00 PM, Quorn Lodge Hotel

<p><u>Young Designer</u> – TP, EH and GH are the judges for this event on 9th June. TP will liaise with David Wilson (MV16) and arrange for the judging to begin at 2.00 pm. The public viewing is between 5 & 6 pm. EH to provide the marking scheme and certificates.</p> <p>The finals of this event and also Young Artist will be judged at De Montfort on Sat 17 June. EH to ascertain timings for exhibits, when open to the public, and who can deliver art exhibits. MR will notify artists wanting to go by email.</p>	<p>AP, GH,EH</p>
<p><u>Rotary Stars</u> – TP reported that everything was in hand. The schools had been contacted and his half a dozen or so had all asked to do it again so he will arrange to meet them at a later date. New this year is Queniborough Primary School. This will take place in the last couple of weeks of the summer term.</p>	<p>PH TP</p>
<p><u>Holocaust Centre</u> – JFC going in June</p>	<p>AL</p>
<p><u>RYLA</u> – No change since last meeting</p>	<p>MS JG</p>
<p><u>Warning Zone</u> – Nothing to report.</p>	
<p><u>Interact</u> – DO & JH met again Ellie Dickinson. Her team of students from years 7,8 & 9 will look to do a fundraising event before the end of term.</p> <p>Aurora will be responsible for John Ferneley and have allocated a £50 start-up fee.</p> <p>Melton and Melton Belvoir have responsibility for Melton Vale.</p> <p>Discussions are under way for a brief start up ceremony and Wendy Daunt from Aurora is keen to be involved.</p> <p>JH is in touch with Tim Tucker regarding formalities of starting up.</p>	<p>DO, JH</p>
<p><u>A.O.B</u></p> <p>Young Citizen Competition - Was discussed. Pam Posnett is due to speak to the Melton club and will be asked for informal feedback from the council on who runs their own project to avoid any problems with their award. The new committee would then consider this further.</p> <p>Young Artist – There are no trophies for this event. It was agreed that certificates be given to all participants, together with one for the runner up and one for the winner.</p> <p>It was noted that there was a lack of Melton schools taking part in the youth events. A contact name needs to be obtained for each school and matched to one from the youth committee to establish a direct communication channel.</p> <p>A comment from district assembly was that Rotary should ensure that the events fit with the school work and not the other way round. Teachers' workload is already high and it was considered beneficial to ensure our activities are compatible with the schools' arrangements.</p>	

Rotary Joint Youth Committee

Minutes of meeting 16 May 2017, 5:00 PM, Quorn Lodge Hotel

<p><u>Date of Next Meeting:</u> Date: T.B.A. in the new Rotary year for the new committee. Time: Location:</p>	